DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

A Committee Meeting was held on 15th July 2013 at 7.30pm

PRESENT:    Mr. G. Reeves. (Chairman) Ms. Anne Tooze (Treasurer)
Mr. K Alexander, Mr M. Shipp, Mr. V Hart, Mrs J Hart, Mrs Sue Rickeard, Mr Dick
Elude, Mrs Cora Smith. & Mr K. Rolfe. (Secretary)

1. APOLOGIES – none

2. MINUTES
The chairman (GR) confirmed that as all present had seen a copy of the previous minutes as amended, they were signed by consent, as a true record of previous meeting.

3.MATTERS ARISING -
It was explained by GR that it was premature to consider seeking legal advice in respect to the selling/transfer of hall land and receipt of new hall and land. This subject was discussed at the recent PC meeting as a result of GR's VH report. District Councillor, Barry Slater suggested meeting with Patsy Dobson (Planning Officer) to ensure, if possible, co-operation to place conditions on the Planning Consent (if granted) to ensure any development would ensure a prompt building of any new hall without delay. Subsequent to PC meeting Robin Leggate, suggested a joint approach from PC & VHMC. The majority of the committee were in favour of GR taking KR to attend and Keith asked if there were any questions for the Planning Officer could the members let him know and he will put them to her.
Geoff will write to request the meeting with the Planning Officer and asked if the committee are happy for the meeting to go ahead, and generally the committee are happy.
VH asked if this might send out the wrong message upsetting those who don't want the development. DF asked wouldn't it be correct to get a meeting with villagers to explain what stage we are at. KR commented at this time we have no fine detail of exactly what house/bungalow size is proposed, only numbers looking at a block plan of the site -the only detail is on the possible new hall.
GR thinks the Parish Council will feel obliged to hold a public meeting and the VHMC will attend and comment. DF feels with should be looking to appoint a legal advisor and AT said that Grundisburgh are in the process of carrying out the same exercise and perhaps we can seek advice from them on this and VH added any helpful documentation to steer us in the correct direction - all agreed.

4. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Geoff reeves was nominated as Chairman by Cora Smith and seconded by Anne
Tooze and voted for unanimously by Committee.
Anne Tooze was nominated by Keith Rolfe and seconded by Dick Flude as Treasurer
vote carried as before
Keith Rolfe nominated by Anne Tooze for Secretary seconded by June Hart vote as
before by committee.
Vic Hart has agreed to carry on as booking agent for hall lettings, and Michael Shipp
has agreed to continue with Maintenance of hall
5.TREASURERS REPORT
AT gave a report on the financial position for the village accounts and confirmed that
a reconciliation bank statement was due on the 20th of each month and as our last
meeting was in May the next was the 201 June.
Community account (20/5/13) opening      £12629-06
Then £100 came in paid out £10,681-72 transferring £10,000-00 to the Coif account
to accrue better interest with a (20/6/13) closing      £2,047-34
Items shortly coming out of the account will be water bill £20-66, electricity £233-16
and a number of cheques for the winners of the 100 club. The month before also
included insurance and the Suffolk Community payment.
As of the 20/7/2013 starting will be   £2,047-34 with amount to be paid in of £717-40.
Plus an unpresented cheque to come.
Current position         £2,484-74
Deposit account total £2,255.19
Coif deposit account   £34,774-12
Total available           £39,514-05
Some standing orders are still to come in for July from the 100club

6. HALL MAINTENANCE.
MS reported that there had been no problems, and the hedge had been trimmed up and there was a need to buy a charcoal BBQ CS suggested contacting the garage at Linstead Parva, and a check would also be made at Argos, B&Q etc to consider best prices.

7. PROJECT GROUP REPORT
Nothing to add to previous discussion.
8. FUTURE EVENTS
VH confirmed bookings for: -
18th July Bowls
20th Horticultural Show
21st Craft Fair
27th Village Fete
23rd & 30th Afternoon dance
3rd August Darsham PCC afternoon book launch
6th, 13* 20th,27th afternoon dance
10th Macmillan coffee morning
10th pm private booking
11th Dance booking
17th Craft Fair

9. HEALTH & SAFETY
GR reported that rabbit holes in the field had been levelled and it was confirmed we should have a written risk assessment for the grounds and building. Food preparation -cooking not allowed within hall kitchen and a general discussion took place on games /events and a bouncy castle was ruled out due o additional Insurance costs. Crockery smashing was suggested by June and it was decided that Heather would be in charge of any games outside. 
